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THE SHUTTLEBUS IS HERE!!!! 
Gallaudet commuters take heart, the 

Transportation department's new shuttle­
bus has finally arrived on campus. This 
new service began on February 26 and will 
be making a total of three stops at Union 
Station each morning at 7:00 a.m., 7:42 a.m. 
and 8:24 a.m. Each afternoon it will make 
stops at Union Station at 4:25 p.m., 5:00 
p.m. and 5:35 p.m. In addition to the 
Union Station stops each morning and 
afternoon, there will be four stops on 
campus. 

Between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. the 
shuttlebus will make a roundtrip of the 
campus twice each hour with a total of 
seven stops each thirty minutes. 

The shuttlebus project is a new idea 
for Gallaudet. Therefore, since there is 
no past experience to draw upon, problems 
may crop up in the operations. In order 
to solve future problems, we may have to 
change the schedule slightly. As these 
changes are made the campus will be 
notified promptly. If you have not 
received a copy of the shuttlebus schedule 
contact the Purchasing Office at ext. 725. 
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DEAF/BLIND INTEREST GROUP 
Members of the American Deafness and 

Rehabilitation Association and the American 
Association of Workers of the Blind, inter­
ested in deaf/blindness, have decided to 
form a joint Deaf/Blind Interest Group to 
address the concerns of the local deaf/blind 
community. Any interested persons are 
cordially invited to attend a dinner meeting 
on March 15th at 5:00 in the Red Room of the 
Cafeteria. Dinner is $3.50 through the 
cafeteria line. Elaine Gardner from the 
National Center for Law and the Deaf will 
speak about legal issues relating to services 
for the deaf/blind, after a short business 
meeting. For additional information, please 
contact Jo Anne Simon, est. 732 (voice) or 
ext. 788 (TTY). 

HELP WANTED 
HOUSEPARENT in halfway house for deaf 

adults. Part-time, approximately 16 hours 
each week. Room and board are provided in 
exchange for services. A small salary is 
negotiable. Applicant should have a back­
ground in a helping profession, and should 
have some skill in American Sign Language. 

The position includes supervision of 
deaf adults in a residential home. This 
would be an excellent opportunity for a 
student or anyone wanting experience in 
a residential home with deaf persons. 

If interested please send your resume 
to Carole Schauer, director, Otis House, 
1203 Otis Street, N.E., Washington, D.C., 
20017. 

ADARA LUNCHEON 
The Metropolitan Washington Chapter of 

the American Deafness and Rehabilitation 
Association (ADARA) will host a luncheon 
meeting on March 23, from 11:30 a.m. to 
1:30 p.m. in the Gallaudet Dining Hall, 
Red Room. A panel discussion will be 
featured. Reservation forms are available 
from the Department of Counseling. 



POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR: Counseling & Placement 
STAFF PSYCHOLOGIST: Counseling & Placement 
CAREER COUNSELOR: Counseling & Placement 
STAFF COUNSELOR II: Counseling & Placement 
FIRST CLASS ENGINEER: PP-Central Utilities 
STUDENT RECRUITER: Admissions & Records 
BUILDING/EQUIPMENT/MAINTENANCE AIDE: MSSD 
FACILITIES ASSISTANT: MSSD 
SAFETY AND SECURITY OFFICER: Safety & 

Security 
SECRETARY POSITIONS: 
1. KDES/ Student & Family Services 
2. Purchasing 
3. Pre-College Programs (2) 
4. MSSD/Communications 
CUSTODIAN/DAY: PP-Custodial Services 
ASSISTANT UTILITIES SERVICES SUPERVISOR: 

PP-Central Utilities 
SECRETARY/RECEPTIONIST: KDES/Admin. 
NIGHT SUPERVISOR: MSSD/Residence Programs 
SOFTWARE ENGINEER: Sensory Communication 

Research Lab 
SUPERVISOR, STUDENT-SAFETY COORDINATOR: 

Safety and Security 
INSTRUCTOR OR ASST. PROFESSOR: English 

Department 
COUNSELOR EDUCATION POSITION(S): Dept. 

of Counseling 
CHAIRPERSON: Audiology & Speech 
INSTRUCTOR/ASST. PROFESSOR/ASSOC. PROF.: 

Dept. of Education 
INSTRUCTORS: KOES 

GALLAUDET COLLEGE IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 
EMPLOYER/EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTION. PROGRAMS 
AND SERVICES OFFERED BY GALLAUDET COLLEGE 
RECEIVE SUBSTANTIAL FINANCIAL SUPPORT FROM 
THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION AND 
WELFARE. 

THE LAW IS FOR DEAF PEOPLE 
The National Center for Law and the 

Deaf will present an informative, easy to 
understand workshop on Section 504 and you. 
The workshop, which is presented with the 
help of the staff of the College of Cont­
inuing Education, will be held on March 23, 
from 7:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. in the Student 
Union Building, and on March 24, from 9:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the Martin Luther King 
Library, room A-5. Admission to this 
workshop is free and refreshments will be 
on sale. 

For more information contact Elaine 
Gardner, est. 511. 

AMONG OURSELVES 
--James Achtzehn, Department of Education, 
conducted a seminar on sex education for 
the Georgia Educators of the Hearing Im­
paired, Atlanta, GA., on Saturday, Feb. 10. 
--Jan Richardson (KOES), Jinny Johnson 
(Pre-College), and Rich Steffan (MSSD) 
presented papers at the CEC Career Education 
Topical Conference in St. Louis, Missouri 
on Feb. 7 - 9. 
--Seventy-six people attended a surprise 
roast held at the Pier 7 Restaurant on 
Saturday, February 24, to honor Vic and 
Marilyn Galloway as they prepare to move 
to the Scranton School for the Deaf. The 
roast was sponsored jointly by MSSD and 
the Counseling and Placement Center. Among 
the speakers at the roast were Dain Hicks, 
John Kubis, Carol Deninger, Mike Deninger, 
Norma Buemi, Mary Anne Royster, Tom Mayes, 
Merv Garretson and Rod Ferrell. 
--Gil Delgado, Lottie Riekehof and Jorge 
Soler will conduct a series of lectures and 
panel discussions in Madrid, Spain, on 
March 12-15, at the invitation of PROAS, 
the main foundation that promotes the 
welfare of deaf people in Spain, and with 
the participation of the Instituto Nacional 
de Educacion Especial. The theme of these 
lectures will be "The Role of Interpreters 
for the Deaf in the Quality of Life of 
Deaf People." 

ENERGY TIPS FROM JIM HULL 
"Energy savings can be achieved at 

Gallaudet or in your own home by using one 
very good device. This device costs nothing, 
needs periodic exercising, and is the oldest 
device known to man. Its response is 
instantaneous about 99% of the time, may 
not always be correct but it is always 
there when needed. It is located about 
9 inches above your shottlders." 

ON THE GREEN is published each week by the 
Office of Alumni and Public Relations for 
the faculty and staff of Gallaudet College. 

**** Copy for ON THE GREEN is due to the 
Editor one week before the publication 
date of the issue in which it is to appear. 
(Always a Monday.) 

Janet Bailey
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